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Téléphone : + 33 (0) 1 45 68 39 76

Télégrammes : UNESCO PARIS

Telex : 204461 Paris

Facsimilé : + 33 (0) 1 45 68 58 12

E-mail :  y.treglos@unesco.org
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1, rue Miollis

F-75732 Paris Cedex 15,  France
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Téléphone : + 41 (0) 22 730 82 37

Télégrammes : METEOMOND GENEVE

Telex : 23260 OMM CH

Facsimilé : + 41 (0) 22 730 80 21

E-mail :  dexter@www.wmo.ch

               sarukhan@www.wmo.ch

7 bis, avenue de la Paix

Case postale N° 2300

CH-1211 Genève 2,  Suisse
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Joint WMO-IOC Circular Letter JCOMM No. 02-16
GENEVA, 19 August 2002

Annex:
1

Subject:
National coordination for and participation in JCOMM

Action required:
To designate (a) national focal point(s) for JCOMM and inform the Secretariats of contact details 

To:
Permanent Representatives of Members of WMO represented on JCOMM



Action addressees of Member States of IOC

Dear Sir/Madam,

You will recall that the Joint WMO/IOC Technical Commission for Oceanography and Marine Meteorology (JCOMM) was established in mid-1999 through resolutions of WMO Congress and the IOC Assembly. The Commission held its first formal session in Akureyri, Iceland, in June 2001. At this session, it was clearly recognized that the success of JCOMM in addressing its responsibilities and implementing its work programme will depend to a large extent on extensive cooperation and coordination at the national level amongst meteorological and oceanographic agencies and institutions. 

At the request of the Commission and of the Executive Councils of WMO and IOC, the JCOMM Management Committee reviewed this question at its first session (Geneva, February 2002), where it prepared some guidelines for enhancing national participation in and exploitation of the programmes of JCOMM. We are pleased to enclose a copy of these guidelines herewith for your information and assistance.

A key component of these guidelines is the proposal that each Member/Member State nominate (preferably a single) national focal point, or focal points, for JCOMM. Such a focal point would, at the same time, act as a coordinator for all national parties with an interest or stake in the Commission, its work, and the benefits accruing from this work. Some of the responsibilities and benefits that might be expected of such a focal point are indicated in the attached guidelines. It is not intended that the national focal point for JCOMM should replace the existing members of the Commission whom you have nominated, but it is suggested that this person should be one of these members, and as such assist in the coordination of their contacts with and input to JCOMM.

On behalf of the co-presidents of JCOMM, we now invite you to consult with all interested agencies and institutions in your country, with a view to designating preferably a single national focal point/coordinator for JCOMM. It would be appreciated if the name(s) of your designated national focal point(s), together with full contact details, could be communicated to either Secretariat (attention Dr P. Dexter, WMO or Dr C. Summerhayes, IOC) at your earliest convenience, and in any case before 1 November 2002.

We look forward to your positive response to this request, and to a continued successful implementation of JCOMM and its important work programme.

Yours faithfully,

(M. Jarraud)

(P. Bernal)

for the Secretary-General of WMO

Executive Secretary, IOC

cc:
Co-presidents of JCOMM
)


Other members of the JCOMM Management Committee
)  (for information)
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